
Dear Board of Supervisors: 
 
I am a land use attorney representing one of the Phase 1 applicants that was denied on the grounds that 
her parcel’s Certificate of Compliance was recorded a few months after the January 1, 2016 cutoff date 
for Phase 1 applicants.  
 
I am writing to urge you to strike the language highlighted in blue below (Section 22.18.050(A)(4) that 
would effectively – and we believe unconstitutionally -- shut out from the Phase 3 process, the Phase 1 
applicants such as my client whose Phase 1 applications were denied solely on the grounds that their 
legal parcels were established after January 1, 2016.  
 
The Phase 3 process broadens the definition of “legal parcel” to include all legal parcels, including those 
established after January 1, 2016, which would include my client’s parcel. 
 
Therefore, the language objected to below unfairly prejudices and excludes Phase 1 applicants that 
were denied on grounds that are no longer applicable to Phase 3. In other words, if they had not applied 
and been denied on “parcel legalization” grounds in the Phase 1 process, they would be eligible to apply 
during Phase 3.  
 
The language highlighted in blue below that we are asking you to strike unfairly shuts them out of the 
process by treating them unequally from otherwise similarly situated parcel owners in violation of the 
equal protection for the 14th Amendment of the United States Constitution.  
 

 
 
 
Sincerely, 



 
Camas J. Steinmetz 
Aaronson, Dickerson, Cohn & Lanzone  

 


